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StudeNews: 
Official Publication of the Studebaker Drivers Club, Atlantic Canada Chapter  

This newsletter is the Official Publication of the Atlantic 
Canada Chapter (ACC) of the Studebaker Drivers Club (SDC).  
Articles appearing herein reflect the opinions of the writer, 
and not necessarily those of the club or the Editor.  Letters 
to the Editor are welcomed from all who read the 
publication.  Other editors are encouraged to reproduce 
(with acknowledgement) anything of interest to their 
members, especially our classified ads. 
 
This newsletter is published six times annually: February, 
April, June, August, October, and December.  It is sent out to 
all paid up members and Editors with whom newsletters are 
exchanged.  Articles relating to Studebakers are invited from 
all members and should be received by the Editor before the 
15th of the month prior to the publication month noted 
above. 

The ACC promotes the restoration, preservation, and 
enjoyment of Studebakers by encouraging individual and 
family participation in Studebaker related activities.  
Membership is extended to anyone sharing these interests.  
Ownership of a Studebaker is not necessary.  The last page 
of this publication contains membership applications for 
both the SDC and ACC. Membership in the international 
club is a requirement for Chapter members. 

Contact: Studebaker Drivers Club  
Atlantic Canada Chapter 

 Ken Zwicker 
 PO Box 573 Bridgewater, NS, B4V 2X6 
902-688-1928; ken@atlanticrash.com  

2024 ACC Executive 
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PE Representative  Derek Bugden  902.892.0228, dbugden2012@hotmail.ca  

NL Representative Vacant  

Past President                  Bill Jarvis  506.855.6660, Studebaker@bellaliant.net 

Editor StudeNews  Chuck Teuscher 518.895.2904 cteuscher@nycap.rr.com 

Membership Faye Germon 506.856.7880 jfgermon@rogers.com 

SDC National Officers 

President Denny Foust, 143 Studebaker Rd., Spring Mills, 
PA 16875  studeguy54@gmail.com  

Vice      
President 

Don Jones, P.O. Box 229, Concord,                   
VA 24538  keydetsdj@aol.com  

Secretary Cindy Foust, 143 Studebaker Rd Spring Mills, 
PA  16875 cfoust1966@gmail.com   

Treasurer Jane Stinson, 5800 Stanley Road, Columbiaville, 
MI 48421  jestinson@aol.com                                                 

SDC Past 
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Tom Curtis, 3538 Gordon Road Elkhart, 
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Fredonia NY 14063 
madd_doodler@yahoo.com 
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Zone        
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Northeast Zone  
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Editor’s Tailpipe 

StudeNews Achieve 

 

All back issues of StudeNews are now on 
two CD’s and are available to interested 
club members.  Graham is looking for the 
photos that were included in the Sept/Oct 
2002, July/Aug 2003 and Nov/Dec 2003 
issues.  If any member has the hard copy 
of these issues please contact Graham. For 
further details see bottom of page 5.    

 

Car Show Video 

 

Our Studebaker friends from the Dakotas 
Chapter of SDC produced a great video of 
their Studebakers, that includes a 1963 Zip 
Van, at a February car show in Rapid City 
South Dakota.  The following is the link to 
that video: 

2024 Dakotas Chapter SDC Indoor Car 
Display at the Counts Car Show @
(youtube.com) 

Fozzie Bear’s Studebaker Restoration 

 

“A bear in his natural habit—a 
Studebaker.”  Who can forget that line 
from The Muppet Movie?  The April ‘24 
issue of TW announced SNM’s restoration 
project by RazorFly Studios of the ‘51 
Commander (pictured below) “driven” by 
Fozzie Bear.  Actually, the car was driven 
by a human 
located inside 
the modified 
trunk. Regular 
updates are 
being posted 
on social 
media and a 
seminar will 
also be held 
at the International Meet in Dubuque Iowa 
in late June.  A completion date is set for 
the summer of next year.   

 

Photo courtesy of Jim Henson Studios   
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Call to order by Past President Bill Jarvis at 1:03pm.   
 
       
     Present also were Wilson Baker, Graham and Katherine Gagne, Gerry and Faye Germon, Tim and 

Tracey Germon, Josh and Patsy Gosselin, Bill and Karen Jarvis, Ron Kervin, Doug and Roberta 
Parkman, Dale Poel, Don Preiss, Ken and Shelley Zwicker.  Attending through Zoom: Karl 
Lossonczy, Chuck Teuscher.  Regrets: Jim Bartley, Clifford and Marie Collins, Derek & Carolyn 
Bugden, David Killam, Doug and Sharon McKeen. 

 
Recognition of Departed Members/Moment of Silence.  Janet Garvin, widow of Don, passed 

two weeks ago at the age of 87. 
 
Approval of Agenda:  Moved by Katherine, seconded by Ron.  Carried.  
 
Approval of Minutes of the last meeting: (November 5, 2023).   
 
 Moved by Ken, seconded by Faye that the Minutes be approved as distributed in StudeNews. 

Carried. 
 
Business arising from the Minutes: 
 
Approval of the amended ACC Bylaws.  The Bylaws have been updated primarily to add the 

position of Membership Secretary.  Thanks to Bill for his work on this.  Moved by Graham, 
seconded by Ron.  Carried.  The Secretary will now get President David’s signature and then 
submit the amended document to the SDC chartering committee for final approval. 

 
SDC GroupWorks participation: Currently, only three Chapter members have joined GroupWorks 

(Bill, Graham and Ken).  Bill briefly explained the benefits of using GroupWorks. 
 
On-line Turning Wheels: Bill spoke of the recent announcement by SDC that TW is now available 

on-line.  One benefit is the reduced cost for the on-line version only that does not require 
postage.  Current dues for SDC membership with the hard copy of TW are $63US.  Dues with 
only the on-line version of TW are $29US.  Dues for SDC membership only, no TW, are $19US. 

 
NB and NL Provincial Rep vacancies: Bill announced that the NB vacancy will be filled during 

election. 
 

Financial Reports: 
 
 Financial Details for membership only  

Atlantic Canada Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club   
Minutes From the AGM Meeting February 24, 2024 

From Secretary Ken Zwicker  
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Membership Report: 
 
Faye reported we have only 23 paid-up members now and we anticipate unpaid members will 

renew.  She thanked Shelley for her assistance.  She has been working on an updated 
membership roster.  She wants everyone to let her know if there are any changes to our contact 
info and vehicles owned, including non-Studebakers.  Moved by Faye, Tim seconded. Carried 

 
Other Committee Reports: 
 
Telephone Tree:  Roy was unable to attend the meeting.  No report. 
 
StudeNews Editor:  Chuck provided a written report and also gave a verbal report.  He noted he has 

now completed his first year as Editor.  He thanked Graham and Ken for their assistance and all 
the other members who have submitted articles and photographs.  He wants to revamp the 
want ads section.  Bill thanked Chuck on behalf of all members for a great job.  Everyone 
applauded. 

 
Regional Manager’s Report: 
 
Bill thanked Ken for setting up Zoom for today’s meeting.  He hoped that will continue and that we 

will have more members who choose not to travel join us at meetings using Zoom.   
 
The Northeast Region Zone meet will be in Syracuse, NY August 15-17 2024.  

 
Correspondence: 
 
Ken reported that all correspondence received since our last meeting has been distributed to the 

membership by email and by StudeNews. 
 

New Business: 
 
Bill commented that the on-line edition of Turning Wheels will be available for 3 years.  Members 

have requested that SDC make these available for longer. 
 

Digital back issues of StudeNews.  

     Graham reported that he has made digital versions of all former issues of StudeNews up to the 
end of 2023 as well as copies of the early club correspondence.  All files have been copied to 
two CDs.  He will provide one disk to the Secretary for our archives.  He is willing to make more 
copies for anyone who wants one.  He estimates the cost, including postage, to be about $5. He 
will confirm that.  He has only the text from the Sep/Oct 2002 issue and the Jul/Aug and Nov/
Dec issues of 2003.  He will send Chuck a note to include a request in StudeNews for anyone 
who has complete hard copies of these three issues.   

Atlantic Canada Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club   
Minutes From the AGM Meeting February 24, 2024 

From Secretary Ken Zwicker  
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Atlantic Canada Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club   
Minutes From the AGM Meeting February 24, 2024 

From Secretary Ken Zwicker  

2024 subscription renewals:  Moved by Don, seconded by Wilson that the usual subscriptions 
recommended by the Executive be approved for renewal for 2024.  These are NAACC, 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame, the Studebaker National Museum Adopt-a-Truck, the NE 
Zone meet trophy and the International Meet trophy.  Carried. 

 
The 2024 meeting and event schedule recommended by the Executive has been distributed in 

StudeNews Jan/Feb 2024, p. 15.  Graham described his suggestion that we include a show’n 
shine in July in each Maritime province, chosen by the provincial reps, to make it easier for 
members in the provinces to attend events without having to travel so far.  The reps can 
decide the dates and locations and have the membership advised through the Secretary’s 
emails and StudeNews.  

 
Shelley reported she has set up an email address (atlanticchapter.sdc@gmail.com) that is linked 

to our Chapter bank account so that electronic membership deposits, including dues and 
donations, can be deposited directly to that account.  Members can go to their bank website, 
then to the etransfer section, then enter a contact (i.e. her name and the above email 
address) and then enter the amount.  No security question is required.  These instructions can 
be found in the last issue of StudeNews.  She hopes as many members as possible will use 
etransfer as it makes handling payments much easier.  She thanked Dale, Tim and Graham for 
already using the new email.  

 
Graham is going to organize old digital club photos that he has by year and event and put those 

on CDs, including the photos David previously copied to thumb drives.  He asked anyone 
who has old digital chapter photos to send copies to him, possibly by copying them to a CD, 
etc. 

    
Election of Officers: 
 

                    As our Past President, Bill automatically becomes our Nomination Committee.   
                         He reported following nominations for 2024: 

President: David Killam 
Vice President: Josh Gosselin 
Secretary: Ken Zwicker 
Treasurer: Shelley Zwicker 
Membership: Faye Germon 
Prince Edward Island Representative: Derek Bugden 
New Brunswick Representative: Patsy Gosselin 
Nova Scotia Representative: Rick Sanderson 
Newfoundland and Labrador Representative: vacant.   
Appointed positions:  

Newsletter Editor: Chuck Teuscher 
Telephone Tree Commander: Roy Germon 
Past President: Bill Jarvis 
 

                    There being no other nominations, Bill declared each nominee elected.   
                        Moved by Graham, seconded by Ron that the election results be accepted.  Carried. 
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Atlantic Canada Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club   
Minutes From the AGM Meeting February 24, 2024 

From Secretary Ken Zwicker  

Dale Poel mentioned that Lionel Crowell of Dartmouth, NS has had three Studebakers.  
Dale wondered if he has ever been a member.  Answer: no.  Faye knows him as a 
member of their square dance organization 

 
  
Doug Parkman announced that the PEI Antique Car Club show will return to the original 

site at Canadian Tire in Charlottetown on Sunday, May 26, 2024. 
 
 

Next Meetings: 
 

Executive: April 20, 2024, 10 am.  By Zoom videoconference. 
Regular: Spring Meeting, April 27, 2024, 1 pm, NS (location TBA).   
 

Adjournment moved by Graham at 1:52 pm. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 
 
Ken Zwicker, Secretary 
 
 
Note: 
Following the meeting, our annual auction raised $344, the 50/50 draw for $45.20 was won by Doug 
Parkman, and $25 gift certificates for Shell and Canadian Tire were won by Jerry Germon and Doug 
Parkman.  Thanks to everyone for participating and to auctioneer Ron Kervin! 
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Membership Report & Treasurer Report 
From Faye Germon     From Shelley Zwicker 

Membership Report 

As of March 22, 2024 the ACC has 

42 paid members 

Any members that have not paid by March 31st will no longer receive their copy of 
Studenews so get your registrations in prior to that date.  E Transfers can be 
sent to atlanticchapter.sdc@gmail.com or if sending a cheque mail to Faye Germon 
1953 Route 106 Allison, NB E1G 4H3.  Also any changes in address, emails or phone 
numbers send along to jfgermon@rogers.com to keep records up to date.  

Treasurer Report 
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ACC Member Happenings 

 

ACC Membership Milestones 

 5 Years 
   Richard Sanderson 

10 Years 
   Ray & Dorothy Chapman 

   Scotty & Martha Bell 

   Doug & Sharon MacKeen 

20 Years 
   Brian & Norma Chappell 

Auctioneer Ron Kervin at the AGM  

Riverview New Brunswick 
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Studebaker National Museum 

ACC sponsored 1936 Ace Truck on 
display at the SNM 
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Studebaker News 
 

           Stu Chapman’s passing 
 

Bill Jarvis writes: 

From the September/October 2018 issue of StudeNews: 

Being able to welcome Stu and Thelma Chapman to our special Chapter meeting on 
August 20 was one of the highlights of my summer. Stu’s talk on the final years of 
Studebaker, and on what “might have been” was very interesting and informative. We 
are fortunate to hear this from a man who personally was a part of the Studebaker 
story. Stu is also a past president of the Studebaker Drivers Club Inc. Several 
members bought copies of his book, “My Father, 
the Car”.  

And from a recent email: 

Stu Chapman was a fine gentleman. I am very happy 
to have been friends with him. 

Although his time working for Studebaker of 
Canada was short, about two years I think, his great 
knowledge and interest lasted for his lifetime. He 
was the company’s last Director of Advertising and 
Public Relations. It was his job to tell dealers and the 
public in March 1966 that Studebaker would stop 
vehicle production. 

His interesting autobiography, “My Father the Car”, 
tells of his time with Studebaker. 

Stu was a much respected member of the Board of 
Directors of the Studebaker Drivers Club for several 
years. 

 

We were privileged to have Stu and his wife, 
Thelma, attend a special meeting of the SDC 
Atlantic Canada Chapter in Sussex in August 
2018. Stu gave a very interesting talk. 
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National Association of Automobile Clubs 
of Canada 
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Studebaker Car Care and Tech Tips  
By Jim & Karen McKeever  San Joaquin Valley Chapter 

Those of us who turn a wrench have all been there before.  

The scenario goes like this: The bolts you purchased which hold your project together are sized based 
on their diameter. You go to tighten or loosen said bolts, so you eyeball the hex head, guessing which 
wrench to use. Of course, you are under your vehicle, so you ask your assistant to hand you a ½ inch.  

Assistant goes to the toolbox, brings back the ½ inch. That doesn’t work so you ask for a 9/16. 
Assistant goes back to the toolbox, brings back the 9/16. That doesn’t work so you ask for a 5/8. 
Assistant goes back to the toolbox, brings back the 5/8. Now you are lying on all the wrenches, 
deciding a socket would work better, at which point your assistant has had enough and goes inside.  

It turns out the bolt manufacturers must have heard our plight, because they make charts and 
diagrams specifying the diameter of bolts with their corresponding hex head size.  

I printed my chart and placed it in a sheet protector for fear of ruining it with greasy fingers. 

There are several websites that offer this information, some with PDF downloads. This chart is nice 
because it includes both inch and metric sizes for wrenches, sockets, and hex keys. It includes the 
most commonly used sizes.  

Some specialty bolts and heavy hex bolts have their own size charts which are easy to look up online. 
Of course, there will always be that one stubborn, 75-year-old bolt that is a little worn and defies the 
recommended wrench size, but every project needs a little excitement.  

(Information in these tech tips is based on the writer’s own research, experiences, and 
viewpoints. The information, and links to other websites, is to be viewed and/or used at your 
own risk. The writer makes no guarantees regarding the outcome of the use of the material, 
products, or resources in this article and is not responsible for any loss or damage incurred. 
Adjustments or modifications may be needed for your specific vehicle.  Remember to use all 
standard safety equipment and precautions.) 
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Restoration & Repair 

By Graham Gagne 

I’ve finally got around to the ’66. Time to go over the two 
front doors. I need to remove the lower outside trim and 
fill the holes, lubricate the regulators (below right) and 
latches (right), replace the cat whiskers and window runs, 
clean and paint the door edges and install new seals. The 
cat whiskers are in two strips (below left).  One attaches 
to the outside of the window opening and the other to 
the top of the inside trim. They do not come with clips. 
The original clips are brittle, and the mounting tabs break 
off when straightened. Even so I couldn’t mount the clips 
through the cat whisker metal backing as I didn’t have whatever tool the factory used.  
So I drilled the clips and trim and used 1/8” short rivets to keep them together. For the 
cat whiskers on the door panel the factory stapled them through the metal door panel 
backing. Fortunately, I was able to drill and rivet them in place.  At this point I have 

finished the driver’s door 
(below) and am working on the 
passenger door. In between I 
have found and sealed up three 
of the trunk leaks.  A left-over 
job from when I replaced the 
rear fenders and repaired the  
inner trunk corners. 
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APRIL 20, 2024 (Saturday)  
ACC EXEC MEETING by Zoom 
  
Contact: Secretary Ken Z.  
@ ken@atlanticrash.com if you wish to be 
 part of the meeting. The Executive meetings 
 are open to all members.  
 
 
APRIL 27, 2024 (Sunday)  
ACC SPRING MEETING in NS  
 
Contact: Rick Sanderson 902-719-7202 or 
rick.sanderson@hotmail.ca.  
Location: TBA  
 
 
June 15, 2024 (Saturday)  
ACC EXEC MEETING by Zoom 
 
Contact: Secretary Ken Z.  
@ ken@atlanticrash.com if you wish to be part 
of the meeting. The Executive meetings are  
open to all members.  
 
 
Summer 2024 Car shows:  
Truckology, Amherst early June  
Sackville, NB end June  
Pictou, New Glasgow Mid June  
Lupin Fair, Port Elgin NB early July  
River Herbert, NS mid July  
Cross roads, Pugwash (July 22 in 2023) 
Fundy shore, Parrsboro, NS End July  
Memramcook, NB early August  
Wentwoirth car show, NS mid August  
Tatamagouche, NS August  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
July 13, 2024 (Saturday)  
ACC SUMMER PICNIC & MTG, in PEI  
 
Contact: Derek Bugden 902-892-0228 (H)  
               or 902-393-9104 (C)  
Location:  
Details: TBA  
 
SEPT 7, 2024 (Saturday)  
ACC EXEC MEETING, By Zoom 
 
Contact: Secretary Ken Z.  
@ ken@atlanticrash.com if you wish to be  
part of the meeting. The Executive meetings  
are open to all members.  
 
SEPTEMBER 14, 2024 (Saturday)  
IDYSD, in NB?  
 
Contact:  
Location:  
Details: TBA  
 
October 26, 2024 (Saturday)  
ACC EXEC MEETING, By Zoom 
 
Contact: Secretary Ken Z.  
@ ken@atlanticrash.com if you wish to be 
part of the meeting. The Executive meetings 
are open to all members.  
 
NOVEMBER 3, 2024 (Sunday)  
FALL MEETING, IN NB  
Contact:  
Location: Five Bridges?  

Future ACC Events Schedule 
The following are incomplete in some cases and will be filled in as details become 
available in later newsletters.   
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Studebaker & Other Events 
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Studebaker & Other Events 
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Studebaker & Other Events 
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ACC Member Store 

ACC Club Jackets: 
The club jackets are now Technolite AC88083 and the colour is royal blue with two 
inside and the usual outside pockets. It is a spring/fall jacket, with a full light 
lining. It has a zipper front closure, and a drawstring around the bottom. 
 
The jackets have our Chapter logo, and the member's name on the front. The large 
Studebaker script is on the back. Sizes available are from S to XXXL. 

               
The price per jacket is $80.50. As the embroidery work is done in Moncton, 
there's no extra charge for shipping unless I have to ship the jacket to you. 
Whenever possible, I will be placing orders in multiples of four. 
 
 If you have any questions, please feel free to send me 
an e-mail at doublej@nbnet.nb.ca, or phone 506.855.6660. 

ACC Club Polo Shirts 
These are well made shirts of nice material and are comfortable to wear. 

 
Men's #85016 
 
60/40 cotton/polyester pique polo, with pocket. It has a three button placket. 
Has matching flat knit collar and cuffs. ($39.10) 
Size: S -M - L - XL - XXL - 3X - 4X – 5X 
Colour: The preferred colour is navy blue but the following colours are also 
available: red, sand, royal blue, black, white, burgundy, athletic gray, forest green 
(are you willing to take Navy Blue if your colour choice is not available?) 
 
Ladies #75051 
53/47 combed cotton/polyester pique polo, without pocket. It has a one-button 
feminine placket, matching flat knit collar, and hemmed sleeves. ($41.40) 
Size: XS - S - M - L - XL - XXL - 3X 
Colour: The preferred colour is navy blue but the following colours are also 
available: augusta green, white, black, sand dune, crimson, lake blue (are you willing 
to take Navy Blue if your colour choice is not available?) 
 
Using the information above forward your order indicating ladies or men's and 
quantity of each. Then for each indicate size, colour, and if you are willing to take 
Navy Blue if your colour choice is not available. There is no charge for shipping 
when these are picked up at a Chapter meeting, or directly from Bill Jarvis. If 
sent to you by mail, postage is charged at actual cost. Forward your orders with a 
cheque made out to the Atlantic Canada Chapter of SDC to: 
Bill Jarvis 125 Maple St., Moncton NB E1C 6A5 

ACC Patches, Pins & Decals 
 

        
                A.                 B.                      C.                 

A. Patches: 3-1/2”, $8 
B. Decals: 3”, $5.00 
C. 20th Anniversary Pins : 1-1/4”, $5 
Electronic Photo Library of all the early ACC club 
prints on a thumb drive: $10 
 
Contact Graham Gagné at kg.works@xplornet.ca or 

ACC Name Tags 
 
Metal name tags are now 
available. They come with 
either a pin or magnetic 
clip – magnetic clips 
should not be worn by 
anyone who has a pace 
maker. The cost is $17.95 
plus tax for the clip mod-
el and $19.95 plus tax for 
the magnetic model. The 
tags are in colour: gold 
background, our regular 

colour logo and name in black text. To place orders 
or if you have any further questions please contact 
Jerry Germon at 506.856.7880 or  
jfgermon@rogers.com 
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Cars for Sale 
 

  
‘Flock: ‘60 Studebaker 4dr, 6 auto, complete 
except front fenders and radiator $300; ‘67 
Pontiac Catalina 4dr, V-8, complete except 
engine heads parts car $200; ‘51 Buick 
Dynaflow no drive train, parts car $200; ‘77 
Austin Marina 4dr, 4 cyl auto low mileage, 
great parts car or could be restored $500. 
Also have 2 Nissan Micra's from the 90's, 91 
Mazda B2600 4X4, 1 Concord, 81 AMC Spirit, 
‘94 Chev 1/2 ton V-6 4X4 Contact me before 
the crusher takes them. 
Roy Germon (902-565-5105 or 
rgermon@auracom.com) 
 

1963 Studebaker Daytona 2 
door HT..259 V8, 4 speed 
transmission, has a dual 
master cylinder, good 
brakes, larger newer style 
wheels Mike McCurdy is 
asking $11,500 or OBO. The 
car is located in Nova Scotia 
in the Musquodlbit Valley. 

 
 
 
Parts 
 
 

Parts: kg.works Studebaker 
Parts NOS and good used 
Studebaker parts is for sale. 
Price is $5,000 for the 
complete inventory (can be 
moved in a 26’ U-Haul truck) 

or A selection of parts from some old dealer 
inventories. Parts are catalogued on the 
internet at www.kgworks.ca/studeparts.  
Email to grhm53@gmail.com or 902-758-1210. 
 
 

Parts 
 
 
Complete disk brake setup removed from        
a ‘74 Avanti - FREE. It will fit all Larks, 
coupes  and Hawks.  Windshield, new, fits ‘63 
Larks and ‘64-’66 wagons and convertibles. 
$100. Contact Graham at 
kg.works@xplornet.ca or 902-758-1210. 
 
For Sale: 
 
Head and manifold gasket sets for                   
1955 to 1964 Studebaker V-8s, $40                                   
1963 Avanti R-engine set of 8 dished pistons, 
.040 over                                                             

Contact Bill Snowdon                                                            
415 Route 935, Wood Point NB  E4L2J9      
Home (506) 364-7356                                            
Cell (506) 536-2993 ; wesnowdon@eastlink.ca 

Wanted 
 
1963-’64 Avanti in ‘turn key’ condition with no 
work needed.  Contact Alain Grondin at 
gral67@hotmail.com. 
 
Parts for a 1956 Studebaker Transtar 2 E 
Truck: Left and  Right Hand Cab Doors for a 
2R – 3R  and E-  2E doors from a 1949 to a 
1956 truck will fit, part # 653100 Right Hand 
Door # 653101 Left Hand Door. If you have 
or know someone who has one or both of these 
doors please call home phone number 506 382 
4536,  or cell at 506 545 5450. 
 
Other 
 
A complete set of Turning Wheels from the 
70s to the early 00s.  Excellent condition.  
Contact Albert at 902.830.2986. Located in 
Halifax, NS. 
 

Atlantic Canada Chapter Classifieds 

If you have a car or items of a Stude nature for sale or wanted, call Chuck Teuscher at 
518.895.2904, or email to cteuscher@nycap.rr.com. Items will be listed for three issues of the 
Newsletter and circulated to other Chapter Newsletters across Canada and in the Northeast 
Zone. Please notify me when items are sold. NEW or CHANGED ADS APPEAR IN ITALIC 
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If any of you have been looking high and low for the 
reproduction Halibrand wheels of the type that were a dealer
-installed option on Studebakers in the 1963-64 timeframe, 
which were previously available from Real Rodders Wheels in 
CA, they are available again, at long last, after having been 
sold out and unavailable for at least 4 years.    
If you wish to order, the wheels are $369 each ($1476 for a 
set of 4); a set of 4 matching reproduction Halibrand spinners 
is $275.  To order, call Pat O’Brien at Real Rodders Wheels, 
at 805-402-2212. 
http://realrodders.com/product-category/aluminum/
halibrand/   

South Georgia Chapter 

1957 Provincial 4 door station 
wagon 257 V8 automatic trans-
mission complete restoration 
beautiful interior if interested 
call Perry James 912-399-5527 

Other Classifieds 

South Georgia Chapter 

A member of the Chapter is 
hoping to sell his 1957 Studebaker 
two door for more info call Perry 
James (912) 399-5527.  
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Cross Canada & Zone Classifieds 

Packard Post (Sept 2023) 

Coastal BC Chapter 
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Cross Canada & Zone Classifieds 

Studebaker Packard Post 

Coastal BC Chapter 

(February 2024) 

Studebaker Packard Post 

Coastal BC Chapter 

(April 2024) 
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                    Studebaker Drivers Club 
      Atlantic Canada Chapter 
 

 

Membership in Canada: 
□ Singles over 18, couples and families incl Children under 18 …………    $25.00 

□ Between 12 and 18 who wish to have their own membership …………     $5.00 

Membership in US and Overseas: 
The bi-monthly newsletter will only be sent via email.  

To join the ACC complete the application, send with cheque or money order in Canadian funds (made out to 
the Atlantic Canada Chapter/SDC) to: 

Faye Germon, Membership Secretary  ACC 

1953 Route 106, Allison, NB, E1G 4HS  506.856.7880 

For Canadian members only, dues can also be paid by etransfer to: (atlanticchapter.sdc@gmail.com)   

Name ________________________     Spouse  _______________________ 

Street  _______________________    City  __________________________ 

Prov  _________________________    Postal Code  ____________________ 

Phone  ________________________    Cell  __________________________ 

Email  _________________________________________________________ 

Membership renewals are due January 1st each year 
Studebaker & Other Collector Cars 

Please list your Studebakers and other collector cars on a separate sheet and send it in with your 
application.  For each car list year, model, body style and condition code (S for show, D for Driver, R for 
restorable or P for parts car) 

 

The SDC Charter states that each member of the Atlantic Canada Chapter must belong to the 
International Club.  The lower part of this page can be completed, detached and used for that purpose. 


